





of the biggest coke transloading facilities in the state, has already been granted variances related
to covering conveyors and requirements for dust suppression system operation during freezing
weather.

In fact, even with the City of Chicago regulations in effect, facilities in Chicago are still failing
to comply with national air pollution standards that US EPA set to protect public health. For
example, as recently as February 14, 2015, the 24-hour average concentration of particulate
matter less than ten micrometers in diameter (PM10) at the southeast monitoring site at KCBX’s
North Terminal was 175 micrograms per cubic meter, while the National Ambient Air Quality
Standard for PM10 is 154 micrograms per cubic meter.” The City of Chicago regulations are
unable to ensure compliance with national standards; they certainly provide no acceptable basis
to forgo state regulations.

Third, IEPA seems to suggest that pending litigation regarding several coke and coal handling
sites is also a valid reason to discontinue its rulemaking efforts. The fact that the problem has
become so significant as to require litigation is a nonsensical explanation for failing to develop
regulations that would more effectively prevent pollution from occurring in the first place. As
noted by the PCB, “the Board does have regulations addressing these facilities.” Opinion and
Order of the Board (Jan. 23, 2014), at 49. Although some general prohibitions on air pollution do
apply to coke and coal handling facilities, and lawsuits may be brought based on violations of
these standards, a reactive strategy is not nearly as protective of the public health and the
environment as prescriptive, detailed equipment and work practice requirements and other
safeguards. Moreover, litigation is necessarily focused only on specific problems at specific
facilities, and it is highly unlikely that any resolution to that litigation would address all the
concerns that a broader rulemaking would encompass.

IEPA’s decision to not proceed with the coke and coal bulk terminals rulemaking is inconsistent
with the public interest and the need to protect the public from the hazards of particulate matter
from coke and coal handling facilities. We respectfully urge the Illinois Environmental
Protection Agency to reconsider its decision to not proceed with the rulemaking pertaining to
coke and coal bulk terminals. We stand ready and willing to assist IEPA in developing
appropriate rules.

Sincerely,

Dokl P rnripra—

Jennifer Cassel, Staff Attorney

Rachel Granneman, Associate Attorney
Environmental Law & Policy Center
35 E. Wacker Drive

Suite 1600

Chicago, IL 60601

(312) 673-6500

? United States Environmental Protection Agency, Fenceline Air Monitoring at Pet Coke Storage Facilities,
http://www2. epa, gov/petroleum-coke-chicago/fenceline-air-monitoring-pet-coke-storage-facilities (last visited June
2, 2015).
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